Clifford Township Park and Recreation Board May 25, 2016

Present: Bob Lopatofsky, Tom Roberts, Jen Long and Buzz Boomer

The minutes from the April 2016 meeting were presented to the board for approval. Buzz Boomer made a motion to approve, Tom Roberts seconded, all were in favor.

Old Business:

Building Policy: A thorough review of the policy took place. The first page was edited and considered complete. The board agreed to meet on June 9, 2016, to continue the review.

Multipurpose Sport Court: Tom McLane is preparing new plans and creating a bid packet for the project. This will need to be sent to DCNR for approval. Larry Wilson expressed concern about the drain tile design. He and Chris Marcho will contact McLane to discuss these concerns.

Pavilion: All options were presented to the Board of Supervisors and a final decision has not been made.

Children's Garden: No new information was presented.

Restrooms: A cost proposal is being drafted for the construction of the restroom facility and will be presented to the Township Supervisors.

Grant Updates: Lights and posts have been purchased. Because the power source will now be the restroom facility, instead of the concession stand as originally planned, installation of these lights will wait until the bathroom facility is constructed. New picnic tables, parking bumpers and trash cans are being ordered. Better grade recycling containers are also being chosen and will be ordered.

Smoke free Property: A second resolution signed by the BOS on March 8, 2016 was submitted.

P&R Web Site tab: There have been no updates at this time.

Next meeting will be June 22, 2016 at 7:00 pm.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm